
Good afternoon families, 

Running of St Peter’s 

We continue to wait to see what the state government 
decides about when students can return and when we can 
expect schools to be full again. We know the mixed 
messages from state and federal governments can be 
confusing - however, we need to make it very clear that 
decisions regarding Victorian schools are made by the 
Premier Daniel Andrews.  
 

Learning Pack #3 

At this point we are expecting the learning to continue at 
home for at least the next few weeks. As such, the Learning 
Pack #3 will be ready for collection from school on Friday 
afternoon (8th) from 12pm - 2pm. Please return Pack #2 
and the Confidential Medical Form when you come to 
collect the new packs. 
 

2021 Enrolments 

We are now taking enrolment applications for Prep 
students for 2021. If you have a child you would like to 
enrol for Prep next year, please make contact with the 
office. Also if you could let friends and family know that we 
are taking names that would be very helpful. Please ask 
anyone you know who has a kinder-aged child to get in 
touch. 
 

Letter from the Director of Catholic Education Sandhurst - 
Paul Desmond 

In this newsletter is a letter from the Director of Catholic 
Education Sandhurst - Mr Paul Desmond. We thank the 
Catholic Education Sandhurst team for all of their guidance 
and support during this time of remote learning.  
 
Mother’s Day 

This year, sadly, we are unable to have our Mother’s Day 
breakfast - normally one of the highlights of the year. We 
wish all Mothers and Special Women in our lives the 
happiest of days on Sunday - we hope you are all able to 
celebrate in some way with those you love. 
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What we are praying for…. 
For Catholics around the world, May is the month of 
Mary.  This is a time when we pay particular attention to 
Mary, her role in the life of Jesus, her role in our lives, her 
role as a protector and the Blessed Mother of us all. We 
ask Mary to send forth her grace, look after us all at this 
time of confusion and worry across our beautiful world. 
 

Hail Mary, full of grace 

The Lord is with thee. 
Blessed art thou among women, 
And blessed is the fruit of thy womb, 
Jesus. 
Holy Mary Mother of God, 
Pray for us sinners, 
Now and at the hour of our death. 
Amen 
 
 

Stay safe, 

God bless, 

Jen & Mick 

Co-Principals:  Mrs Jennifer Roberts  &  Mr Michael Chalkley 
23-45 FENTON STREET, NORTH BENDIGO 3550                Phone 03 5443 9319     Fax 03 5443 9722 

Email: admin@spbendigo.catholic.edu.au   Web: www.spbendigo.catholic.edu.au  
 

 DATES  
TO  
REMEMBER 

> Friday 8th May — 12-2pm Collect Learning Pack #3 

          Return medical form & Learning Pack #2  

> 2021 Enrolments—NOW OPEN 

mailto:admin@spbendigo.catholic.edu.au
http://www.spbendigo.catholic.edu.au/




Mr P, Catholic Identity Coordinator Fourth Sunday of Easter - Year A 
 

“I am the gate of the sheepfold.” 
You probably don’t know any shepherds, but there were 
lots of shepherds in Jesus’ time. 
All the people understood that a shepherd’s job was to 
feed his sheep, protect them from harm and patiently 
guide them on the right path. 
Jesus is like a shepherd to all of us. He knows each of us 
very well, he loves us and looks after us. We listen to Jesus’ 
voice and we follow him, just as sheep follow their shep-
herd. 

The Story 

In the time of Jesus, shepherds led a very difficult life, being 
constantly on duty. The sheep required constant surveil-
lance and needed to be protected against danger and wild 
animals. The shepherd knew his sheep - often calling them 
by name. The shepherd led the way and the sheep fol-
lowed wherever he went. The sheep knew the voice of the 
shepherd and would not answer to the voice of a stranger. 
Jesus calls himself the Good Shepherd and leads us as a 
shepherd leads his flock.  

The Scriptures 
A Reading from the Holy Gospel according  
to John 10:2-5, 7-10 
Jesus said to his disciples: 
"The gatekeeper opens the gate for the shepherd, and he 
goes in through it. 
The sheep know their shepherd's voice. He calls each of 
them by name and leads them out. When he has led out all 
of his sheep, he walks in front of them, and they follow, 
because they know his voice. The sheep will not follow 
strangers. They don't recognise a stranger's voice, and they 
run away." 
Then Jesus said: "I tell you for certain that I am the gate for 
the sheep. 
Everyone who came before me was a thief or a robber, 
and the sheep did not listen to any of them. I am the gate. 
All who come in through me will be saved. Through me 
they will come and go and find pasture. I came so that eve-
ryone would have life, and have it in its fullest." 
 

The Gospel of the Lord.  
Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ. 



WHY DO WE NEED TREES? 
Trees prevent soil erosion, provide homes for a variety of animals, help 
produce the oxygen we breathe and clean the air of carbon dioxide, are 

beautiful to look at, provide food such as fruit, and provide wood which is 
used to make many products from paper, to furniture to houses.  

 
WHAT IS HAPPENING TO TREES? 

In many areas, including Bendigo, trees are being removed in large numbers 
(deforestation) for farming or building reasons, which has caused damage 

to the environment. If new trees are not planted (reforestation) animal spe-
cies can face extinction, climate changes can occur due to increased carbon 

dioxide levels and soil erosion can lead to dry, desert-like wastelands.   
(https://www.wonderopolis.org/wonder/why-do-we-need-trees) 

HOW IS BENDIGO HELPING? 
Several citizens and environmental groups are planting trees in large numbers.  

The council are increasing the number of trees they plant this year and into the fu-
ture after reports showed that they were removing many more than were being 

planted. 20000 trees would have to be replaced by 2030, it warned. 1600 trees will 
be planted this year across the Bendigo region to provide shade and more benefits  

to kindergartens and early childcare centres.   
(Tom O’Callaghan, Bendigo Advertiser, 27/4/2020)  

By Mrs Lauren White, Eco-Stewardship Coordinator 

World Migratory Bird Day 2020:  
Birds Connect Our World”, May 9th and October 10th 

 
International Day for Biological Diversity:  

“Our solutions are in nature” emphasises hope, solidarity and the importance of 
working together at all levels to build a future of life in harmony with nature”, May 22nd 

https://www.cbd.int/idb/2020 

World Turtle Day:   
An annual observance to help people celebrate and protect turtles and tortoises  

and their disappearing habitats around the world.”, May 23rd  
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/World_Turtle_Day. 

TIP - You can help by 
planting your own trees, 

taking care of existing trees 
and helping others in the 

community understand why 
tree planting is so 

important.  

"The natural world is the  
greatest source of excitement. 
The greatest source of visual 

beauty. It is the greatest source 
of so much in life that makes 

life worth living.”  
 (Sir David Attenborough) 

https://www.wonderopolis.org/wonder/why-do-we-need-trees
https://www.cbd.int/idb/2020
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/World_Turtle_Day


http://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/  

Reaching for the sky! 

What we’ve  
been up to  
at school 

Children at school are working through 
their learning packs just those that are 
learning remotely. Here is some other  
projects they have been working on  

in between…. 

A kaleidoscope of colour in Knuldoorong  

http://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/



